Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of May 25th, 2017

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Lou Romano, and Kathi McLaughlin

Not Present:Andrew Fink and Dominick Camelio
Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Nick DeRisio, Tony Perry and Robert Fitzgerald

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Fink at 7:00 p.m. A motion to approve the April 2017 minutes was made by Mark, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.
GCEDC Subdivision–GCEDC is applying for a subdivision located in Apple Tree Acres (TMP 13-1-58.2) The proposal involves subdividing 3 acres off of a 112.03 acre lot.Board members reviewed the plans and did not see any problems. A motion to classify the subdivision as minor was made by Mark Gerhardy, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. This proposal will go to the County Planning Board for review due to it’s location on a state/county road. A Public Hearing will also be held next month before finalization of the subdivision is determined.
Coach Tony Site Plan Review – Tony Perry (Coach Tony) and Robert Fitzgerald presented the board with plans to build a 5,000 sq. ft. food processing facility in Apple Tree Acres. There will be a total of 4 employees starting out and business hours of 7:00am-6:00p.m. The building itself will be constructed using steel sheeting, a steel roof and decorative block along the bottom. The site will also contain an unloading dock, security lighting, and sidewalk.  Utility sites will be located near the streets. When asked about incoming traffic such as delivery trucks and distributors, Mr. Perry stated that smaller trucks are used for deliveries while 18-wheelers are used for distributing the product. Concern was raised having to do with the turn-around space for the 18-wheelers. Mark Gerhardy suggested extending the driveway so that there is enough turn around space and trucks don’t have to turn around in the road. Also relocating the light polesCoach Tony and Mr. Fitzgerald agreed. Mr. Fitzgerald stated that he would make these changes to the site plan. Due to the location on a state/county road, the site plan will be sent to the county for review. A Public Hearing will also take place next month.
Gizzi Area Variance–Nick Derisio of Derisio Construction presented the board with plans to build a 20x16 sq. ft. addition to a house located at 6630 North Lake Road. Challis and Bethany Gizzi are the owners of this property. The addition will be off the north side of the house and will only have a 30 ft. setback from the road instead of the required 50 feet. The addition is for a master bedroom and bathroom. No problems were foreseen by the Planning Board. Since the project requires an area variance approval, it will have to go before the Zoning Board of Appeals. A motion to recommend approval to the Zoning 
Board of Appeals was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. The proposal will also be sent to the county Planning Board for review and a Public Hearing will take place Thursday, June 15 2017.
There was no old/new business to discuss.

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Mark, Gerhardy, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Charles Waldruff, ZBA Chairman

